



Education Resources Executive Director Tony McDaid Woodhead Primary School and Nursery Class Headteacher - Mr. Scott Jasnosz-Clark

Our ref: SJC

Your ref:

If calling ask for: Mr. Jasnosz-Clark Phone: 01698 457669

Date: 18th November 2020

Dear Parent/Carer,

Arrangements for Christmas Parties December 2020

I am writing to update you on the plans for the school and nursery Christmas parties.

Current guidelines mean the traditional Christmas Parties in the hall cannot take place. However, we are keen to give the children an extra special party this year by having a Christmas Party Fun Day in the class bubbles/pods instead.

All children in the school and nursery will have their Christmas Party Fun Day on Thursday 17th December 2020. (*Please note, this date is different from the Christmas party dates published in the Annual Calendar and newsletters*).

The Christmas Party Fun Day will last the full day and will include:

- Making a Christmas craft keepsake to bring home
- Enjoying a Christmas Movie and party snack.
- A School Quiz for P3 to P7s with prizes for the winning class.
- A 'virtual visit' from Santa for Nursery, P1 and P2 pupils (including P2 of P2/3)
- Some games or activities in class (with prizes)
- Christmas Lunch in the Dinner Hall

The children should wear casual clothes for the Christmas Party Fun Day and may wear their Christmas Jumpers or Festive Sparkle. (We suggest casual clothes are better than party clothes as the pupils will still go outside for breaks).

The PTA have very generously agreed to meet the cost of the gifts, prizes, snacks and craft items.

Christmas Lunch will be available for Nursery to P7 during the Christmas Party Fun

Woodhead Crescent, Hamilton, ML3 8TB Phone: (01698) 457669 Email: gw14woodheadpsoffice@glow.sch.uk Twitter: @woodheadprimary



Day. We will need to have additional lunch sittings to accommodate the anticipated high demand for this so we will be able to allow children bringing a packed lunch that day to sit with their classmates having a school dinner.

Christmas Lunches must be ordered in advance by completing this online order form: https://forms.gle/3S3inSCSAoJBx3pX9 Orders must be received by the 7th December 2020.

Please complete a separate order form for each child. If you pay for school meals, you must ensure adequate funds on ParentPay on the 17th December.

Children who do not pre-order a Christmas Lunch will be required to bring a packed lunch that day. Please note there are no other lunch choices that day.

We hope that the children enjoy this very special day – I'm sure it will provide some much-needed cheer at this difficult time.

Yours sincerely,

Mr. Scott Jasnosz-Clark

f. Jasnosz-Clark.

Head Teacher